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Dear Mr Dalby

The City of Durham Trust wishes to object to this proposal for rear extensions to 21 Market Place.

The rear area forms part of the panoramic view leading up to the World Heritage Site, being prominent from the riverside and the new Riverwalk terrace. The building rear is visible through a gap in the trees even in summer, more so in winter, and there is no obvious maintenance of the adjacent trees to offer reliable screening.  The adjacent lower rear areas of the site that are excluded from the application area are especially unsightly and detract from Fowlers Yard.  The main building facing into Market Place shows lack of maintenance and the parapet and chimneys need repainting. 

The flats shown in the proposal lack space and access for refuse bins and it is a concern that this may impact on the Market Place.  We endorse the concern expressed by Mr P Clark, Principal Public Protection Officer, that the proposal does not provide sufficient information about the satisfactory storage, collection and disposal of household refuse from the flats and thus will not comply with the required HMO standards.

The extension roofs are of mixed pitches and will present a poor elevation to the riverside, especially when combined with the inappropriately painted section of the existing building.  The proposals do not offer positive enhancement of the conservation area.

The shop fire escape is down the rear to Back Silver Street and it is not reasonable to consider such major change to the building without including improvement of the extremely unsightly lower garage areas and terraces within the applicant’s ownership. It is queried whether these will provide parking for the flats.  It is also not clear whether work to the stone faced retaining wall beneath the proposed extension will require work.
There were no Design and Access or Heritage statements shown on the planning portal; these are essential for changes to a listed building in this prominent position.

The Trust’s objection is based on lack of information, poor appearance of the proposed extensions, failure to allow for refuse storage and collection and failure to deal adequately with areas that should be included within the application.

Yours sincerely

John Lowe

Chair, The City of Durham Trust
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